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INFORMS: 
 
 
 

BOGOTA, D.C., COLOMBIA. DECEMBER 12, 2022. CEMEX Latam Holdings, S.A. (“CLH”) (BVC: CLH) 
informs that, together with its indirect subsidiary CEMEX Colombia S.A. (“CEMEX Colombia”) 
(hereinafter “the Companies”), were notified about the sentence of the first instance adopted by 
the “Superintendencia de Sociedades de Colombia”, which dismissed all the claims of the 
companies, within the process of declaring of ineffectiveness regarding the capitalization in kind 
made by CEMEX Colombia to the ZONA FRANCA ESPECIAL CEMENTERA DEL MAGDALENA MEDIO-
ZOMAM S.A.S. (“ZOMAM”) on December 11, 2015, as reported to the market on December 7 and 
14, 2020.  
 
As of today, CLH and CEMEX Colombia are analyzing the legal actions. 
 
 
 
 
 
Note: Unofficial translation for information purposes only. The original document filed in Spanish is the official version, 
therefore in case of any discrepancy between the Spanish version and this version, the Spanish version shall prevail. 
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